
Aitkin County Environmental Services Planning and Zoning 
307 Second Street NW  
Room 219 
Aitkin, MN  56431 
Phone:  218-927-7342  
Fax:    218-927-4372 
 

MEMORANDUM – BIG SANDY LAKE WATERSHED 
 
DATE: March 13, 2025 
 
FROM: Andrew Carlstrom, Environmental Services Director – Planning & Zoning Administrator 
 
RE: Land use applications for properties in the Big Sandy Lake Watershed 
 
It has been recently brought to Aitkin County’s attention that the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
(USACE) is in the midst of a multi-year project surveying its fee ownership lands within the Big Sandy 
Lake Watershed. (see attached Resolution 20250128-015) 
 
Upon the advice of legal counsel, and to ensure Aitkin County complies with the results of the USACE 
surveys (both existing and pending), we may require owners of property parcels located in the Big 
Sandy Lake Watershed to provide documented proof that the parcels do or do not contain any USACE 
fee ownership interests.  Confirmation may include, but not limited to, obtaining a boundary survey 
prepared by a land surveyor licensed by the State of Minnesota.  
 
Currently, the Aitkin County Board of Commissioners has adopted a resolution requesting that the 
USACE vacate and transfer its fee interests to the adjacent property owners.  At this time, we are 
awaiting a decisive response from the USACE.  Therefore, if an application contains property parcels 
located in the Big Sandy Lake Watershed, affected or likely affected by the USACE fee ownership 
lands, we will defer to the Federal Government through USACE, to make a final determination if 
permitting will be allowed on fee ownership lands within the Big Sandy Lake Watershed. 
 
Lastly, if affected applicants choose to withdraw their applications at this time, they will receive a full 
refund of their application fees.  The information we have at this time is given for the protection of 
current property owners, future or prospective property owners, as well as Aitkin County. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 218-927-7342 or by email at 
aitkinpz@aitkincountymn.gov. 
 
The USACE Sandy Lake Dam staff can be reached at 651-290-5850. 
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